

Bramhall Road Bilborough Nottingham NG8 4HY



Head Teacher
Matthew Turton MA, BSc (Hons)

Executive Head Teacher
Andy Seymour BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH





07 June 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

What a half term it's been so far, and it's only been a week! Student uniform is looking good, and attendance has started well, too. I wanted to update you on our next steps for our plans to develop our school:-

- Punctuality we're looking at our systems for punctuality for students (both to school and to lessons) and we'll be giving you more details about this in the near future.
- Jewellery we're looking at reviewing our school's policy on this ready for September; again, more details to follow in the near future.

Parent/Carer Survey

We're really interested in your views as we plan for next academic year, and I'd massively appreciate you taking the time to complete our parent/carer survey by 21st June 2024. It can be accessed through the following link: www.edurio.com/poll/6b0wXQ.

Parent/Carer Free Courses

The AIM Group deliver free Online Level 2 Accredited Courses to help better understand some key issues around young people's mental health and wellbeing, along with a range of other qualifications that may help with developing your own careers.

Here's some of the most popular subjects available: Neuroscience in the Early Years - Children and Young Peoples Mental Health - Understanding Autism - Specific Learning Difficulties - Nutrition and Health - Adverse Childhood Experiences - Bullying in Children and Young People - Distressed Behaviour in Children - Mental Health Awareness - Counselling - Team Leading - Business Administration - Customer Service - Safeguarding and Prevent

These are just the popular qualifications, but they have over 30 available! The qualifications are completed within a 6–16 week period in your own leisure. They are equivalent to a GCSE Grade C. You can do as many as you like, however you can only do one at a time.

The only criteria you must meet to be eligible, is:

- Aged 19 or over on or before 31st August 2023
- Have lived in the UK/EU for 3+ years
- Not already on a Government funded course

If you are interested in undertaking one of these free online courses or would like further information, then please complete the following link as soon as possible. This will then allow The AIM Group to contact you to discuss and get you started on your chosen course: https://theaimgroup.co.uk/booking-form/001Q500000Je6tN

If you have any questions prior to expressing interest, call Shane Cooke on 0203 923 4013 or drop him an email at shane.cooke@theaimgroup.co.uk.



Bilborough Library – Save our Library – PLEASE get involved.

As you know, Bilborough library is a great resource for the students of NUSA and the people of the local community. Owing to finances, the local authority are looking to close this facility, which would be a real loss to us all. We would really be grateful if you could assist us in changing this outcome by:-

1. Please can you complete the Council's public consultation, by clicking the link below. Be sure to tell them the value of the library to you and your children.

http://www.nottinghamcitylibraries.co.uk/shape-the-vision/

2. Please see the link below, it is a youtube video on this topic.

https://youtu.be/bVvAiEkNTRc?si=x5ikDh 21DuzJ69A

3. Please sign the petition made by Save Nottingham Libraries.

https://actionnetwork.org/petitions/save-nottingham-libraries-2

Your help in supporting us on this would be most appreciated.

Have a great weekend!

Mr Turton Headteacher